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The Applicant presents a table of changes in Representation 9.75 Applicant's written Summary of Issue Specific 
Hearing 3 (9.75.42) that provides predicted changes in noise levels as a result of the scheme.  Whilst we have no 
reason to doubt the predicted changes in noise levels, we would argue that perceptions of change are more 
variable than described, depending on the location and activity being undertaken.  If your expectation is for a quiet 
experience, any increase in man-made noise is at best a distraction and at worst aurally intrusive, with negative 
effects on enjoyment of that tranquillity. 
 
The scheme is predicted to significantly increase traffic flows on the A628 and A57 Snake Pass, both of which pass 
through arguably the most tranquil and unspoilt parts of the National Park.  In the case of the A57 Snake Pass, the 
increase is more than 1,000 vehicles AADT (+38%).  Whilst acknowledging that current flows on the A57 Snake 
Pass are relatively low, this makes the perception of change more significant.  We would also wish to stress that the 
anticipated effect on tranquillity is as a result of increased traffic flow, it is not solely related to changes in decibels.   
 
We believe that in addition to traffic noise, other factors add to this disturbance of tranquillity and quiet enjoyment.  
These include; visual disturbance (traffic movement and light glinting off of windscreens or bodywork); exhaust 
fumes, road dust (often hanging in the air after the passage of vehicles), spray etc.  All of these factors affect 
perceptions of tranquillity and the quiet enjoyment of the National Park.  As previously stated topography plays a 
role in how these factors are experienced.  At Snake summit, views are expansive, both from the A57 and from the 
surrounding countryside and the Pennine Way.  To the east of Snake summit, noise from traffic reverberates from 
the valley walls and as such is projected towards footpaths on the valley sides. 
 
In the case of the A628, traffic noise is already a fairly constant factor along the corridor, and can heard from both 
the Longdendale Trail (west of Woodhead Station) and the Trans Pennine Trail (east of Woodhead Station); as well 
as from footpaths accessing the moors north and south of the road.  Whilst the predicted increases in noise are 
relatively low, they nonetheless worsen the existing situation.  Even small increments of noise within sensitive 
environments are still harmful to tranquillity and the experience of quiet enjoyment of the National Park.    
 
Chapter 7 of the Environmental Statement, paragraph 11.3.39 sets out the criteria for assessment of the 
measurement of noise in relation to the scheme; stating: - 
 

“The noise modelling software predicted the road traffic noise levels at sensitive receptors by implementing the 
calculation procedure detailed in the CRTN, which involves calculating the Basic Noise Level at 10 m from the 
kerb using the traffic parameters described above and predicting noise level at receptors by taking into account 
topography, ground absorption, reflections and screening from intervening structures.” 

 
It is worth noting that there are a number of locations along the A57 Snake Pass where walkers are obliged to walk 
alongside the road (at less than 10 m from the carriageway) for some distance in order to connect walking routes.  
Not only will the increase in traffic affect the quiet enjoyment of their experience, it is also likely to affect their safety.  
This is also the case for off-road cyclists connecting routes and for road cyclists using the Snake Pass.  The recent 





that no additional land is removed from the Green Belt within the buffer of the National Park as an indirect result of 
the scheme. 
 

 




